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Superior Court, 534 P.2d 947 (Alaska 1975). Accordingly, appropriation language that 
attempts to restrict the Attorney General from entering into contracts related to a 
particular legal matter—which could include not only contracts with outside counsel, but 
also with necessary legal experts—raises significant legal issues and impedes the 
Attorney General’s ability to fulfill statutory duties as head legal advisor and litigator for 
the state. Further, an appropriation structure of this nature attempts to restrict the 
governor’s ability to initiate court action to enforce “any constitutional or legislative 
mandate” under Article III, sec. 16, of the Alaska Constitution. The Janus v. AFSCME 
decision concerned core First Amendment issues and related litigation involves the 
application of the First Amendment.  
 

Please contact me with any additional questions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Clyde “Ed” Sniffen, Jr. 
Acting Attorney General 

 
 
cc: Rep. Matt Claman, House Judiciary Chair (via email) 
 Miles Bakes, Legislative Director, Governor’s Legislative Office (via email) 
 Sharla Mylar, Legislative Liaison, Department of Law (via email)  

 


